
GLACIER HILLS PROJECT

The use of economic development corporations are intended to strengthen and revitalize the economy of Michigan and its municipalities, alleviate and prevent conditions of unemployment and encourage and assist enterprises in providing needed services and facilities.   Projects are developed in project plans formulated jointly by the EDC and the private applicant.  The project plan is then subject to review by residents of the project area and the public in general.  The required 	contents of the project plan are detailed in the Economic Development Corporations Act (at Section 8(4)(a) through (p)).  Upon the determination by the municipality that a project complies with the Act and constitutes a public purpose, the EDC proceeds to issue its tax-exempt economic development bonds.

It is the EDC, not the municipality that issues the bonds. The municipality isn't 	liable for any obligation whatever undertaken by its EDC, directly or indirectly.  The EDC bonds are not deemed a bond issue of the municipality and they do not require any forgiveness, postponement or abatement of taxes.  
 
In the case of the Glacier Hills project, the applicant will invest approximately $25,000,000 to improve, refurbish and expand its existing facilities.  It is intended to maintain and enhance the facility by providing the community with a superior healthcare and senior living facility.

A new 60,000 square foot Care and Rehabilitation Center will be erected designed to house an 88-bed short-term rehabilitation program.  It will be composed of 16 semi-private rooms and 56 private rooms.  There will be over 2,000 square feet of therapy space including a therapy pool.

The existing Manor Building offering independent living with services and assisted living will be renovated by expanding the assisted living dining and program space, main laundry and main kitchen areas, adding resident laundries on each floor, relocating administrative offices and the lobby reception area.  A canopy addition will be added to the exterior of the building.

The existing south Care Center building will be expanded to accommodate dining/lounge facilities and both the interior and exterior will receive significant upgrades.  The facility will become a Memory Care Residence, offering both skilled care and assisted living for persons with dementia.  The existing north Care Center building will have both resident rooms and common areas upgraded plus the addition of several private rooms.  This facility will serve as the long term care nursing center, provide training and community meeting spaces and house the Glacier Hills Home Care offices.

The project will also include site work to increase surface parking spaces by approximately 60 to meet current and anticipated parking needs.


